

DEPARTMENT OF THE NAVY

U.S. NAVAL FORCES CENTRAL COMMAND PSC 901 BOX 10000 FPO AE 09805-0101

> 5000 N00 24 Jul 25

MEMORANDUM

From: Commander, U.S. Naval Forces Central Command

To: Military Sponsors of Dependents Affected by Authorized Departure in June/July 2025

Subj: DIRECTION TO RETURN TO BAHRAIN

Ref: (a) USD Memorandum dtd 18 Jul 2025

(b) Dept. of the Army Veterinarian Services Memorandum dtd 7 May 25

Encl: (1) Passenger Reservation Request

(2) DD-884

- 1. Authorized Departure for all dependents of Service members and DOD civilian employees has been terminated, effective 8 July 2025, reference (a). Expeditious return to Bahrain is directed.
- 2. To assure an expeditious return, all sponsors of dependents that executed the Authorized Departure are directed to submit completed Passenger Reservation Requests (PRR) and DD-884s on behalf of their dependents. These forms must be filled out correctly, signed, and emailed to m-ba-cusnc-nl-addistro@us.navy.mil by 31 July 2025.
- 3. Sponsors who submit a PRR and DD 884 for their dependents to depart *on or before* 1 August 2025 will continue to receive locality per diem entitlements until a flight is made available, even if that flight is after 1 August 2025. Sponsors who submit a PRR and DD 884 for their dependents to depart *after* 1 August 2025 will be entitled to a return flight purchased by the government, but will not receive per diem entitlements after 31 July 2025.
- 4. Personnel planning to bring pets back to Bahrain must notify the above email distro of their intent to ship pets no later than 31 July 2025. All pet shipping notifications must include by the following:
 - Number of pets
 - Type of pets (dog/cat)
 - 15 Digit Microchip information (Intl. Organization for Standardization (ISO) compliant)
 - FAVN Draw date
- 5. The point of contact for this effort is the Authorized Departure distro email address m-ba-cusnc-nl-addistro@us.navy.mil.

M. J. KAWAS

Mark

Deputy Commander